
A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Village Hall on Thursday 14th December 2017 at 8pm.

Present:  Chairman, Peter Dragonetti, Councillors, Hilary Dewey, Nick Elsome, and Marjo McGee, also present were, newsletter editor, Lucy Turner, Caroline Hadley, parish clerk and Chris Jessop who was interested in becoming a member of the parish council
1. Apologies for Absence were received from Liz Collas, Nick Henry, Martin Wise, Kevin Bulmer and Rob Simister
2. Minutes of the last meeting, 9th November 2017 were signed as correct 
3. Matters Arising.  Amanda Holland had agreed to take over as parish clerk from the January meeting. Peter had been in correspondence with Rob Simister over permitted development rights. The service at the War memorial had gone well. It was agreed to leave the speed survey at Crays Pond until after the school holidays and until the new clerk had taken over. 
4. Parish Hall.  All going well.
5. Newsletter/Website. The new bus timetable will go on the website. The meeting agendas have now been added to the website. The clerk gave Lucy the information about primary school registration dates for the newsletter and would send the planning for the January newsletter on to her. 
6.  Recreation Ground.  The height of one of the swings still needed to be adjusted. The goal continues to be very well used.
7. District Councillors Report. Rob had forwarded his report after the November meeting.
8. County Councillors Report. Kevin’s report had been circulated by email. 
9. Planning and Unauthorised Developments – P17/S4003/HH Oakdene Gashes Lane Whitchurch Hill RG8 7PY Double Storey Rear extension No Strong views. The owner of the White Lion has been fined for not complying and SODC is putting a case together against him.
10. Finance & audit recommendations. There was £8,172.57 in the bank on 1 December the payment for the War Memorial £8,172.57 was paid into the bank on 13 November.  The following payments were authorised
HMRC




£74.00

Clerks Salary November

£296.00

Contribution towards bus service 
£200.00

CPRE membership


£36.00






£606.00

The bank reconciliation was presented and the bank statement signed off.  The precept would be decided at the next meeting. 
11. Linking the Footpath   Peter would chase this up after Christmas. 

12. Crays Pond/ Tinepits John Rodger had emailed Martin concerned that Crays Pond was very low. The swales need clearing; Martin said he would open them up. 2 drains from the road are blocked. 
13. War Memorial.  The War memorial is looking very good now the restoration is complete Peter will send a picture to the War Memorial Trust. No cost had been incurred by the parish. 
14. Reduction of the Speed Limit at Crays Pond. Progress to be made on this issue in the New Year.
15. Rights of Way Martin had identified one near Seymour. The parish council to purchase a copy of the book restoring the record from the Open Spaces Society
16.  Correspondence .Had been circulated by email. John Gray had been in touch on behalf of the fete committee to ask for the use of the recreation ground for the fete on Saturday May 26th 2018. The meeting was happy for the fete to go ahead. 
17. AOB   There was none and after the meeting closed those present went to the Sun. 
18. The date of the next meeting will be Thursday 11th January in the parish hall. 
The meeting finished at 9.20pm
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